
 Member’s Report 

 

Name: Jane Hindle 
 

Subdivision: Bay of Islands Whangaroa Board, Russell Ōpua Subdivision 
 

Date: 25 November 2022 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Meetings Attended 
   

Date   Meeting  Comments  

8 Nov 22 Duffus Memorial Trust AGM 

Trust has now been formally accredited as 
Community Housing Provider (CHP) by MSD. They 
were successful in gaining funding to repaint 
their 2 units from Pub Charity.  

9 Nov 22 Standing Orders Training Click or tap here to enter text. 

9 Nov 22 Russell Sports Club meeting 
Query about funding to assist with insurance 
costs. Will work with them to submit funding 
application.  

11 Nov 22 
Russell RSA Armistice Day 
commemorations 

Spoke as CB member and referenced importance 
of strong communities to support social cohesion 

12 Nov 22 
Service for longstanding community 
member Colleen Bottrell who ran the 
Town Hall and Community Library 

Library is voluntary, not Council run. Have e-
introduced new librarian with Council Staff Chris 
Piggott and they will meet.   

14 Nov 22 
Attended LGNZ Induction day in 
Whangarei. 

Click or tap here to enter text. 

17 Nov 22 BOIWG Community Board meeting  Click or tap here to enter text. 

19 Nov 22 
Meet with Kororāreka Marae 
representative to discuss protection of 
Wahi Tapu site on Oneroa Long Beach.  

Suggested splitting project in two, being physical 
protection i.e. bollards and ropes from signage 
and/or pou whenua/interpretation. Graham 
Norton working with Marae to implement.  

19 Nov 22 

Met with Resilient Russell 
committee/Russell Waterfront Trust 
member Tim Grant re upcoming event 
on Climate change 

Promoted on Facebook on behalf of Museum (no 
access to Community Board Page as yet) and sent 
out community email encouraging people to drop 
and attend.  

  

Community Issues 

 

Issue name  Comment  

 Speed limit 
reductions in the Bay 
of Islands 

Russell Kororāreka has been left off the speed limit reductions consultation 
for the Bay of Islands. Speed limits from the Ferry into town are 100km/h 
and too fast. The Community has been requesting these changes since 
2007, repeatedly through previous board members and there is real 



 

 

Consultation – Russell 
not included 

frustration and mamae (pain) that they have been ignored. The issues is 
the small component of the Russell Whakapara road as a section of the 
road which makes it “impossible” to do. We consider this a weak excuse 
and I have recommended the community to submit accordingly.  

   

Requests for Service (RFS) 

 

RFS 

number  
Date Comment  

RFS 
4135699 

20/11/20 
Via Roddy Pihema – car in mangroves via Whangae. Concern over oil 
and brake fluid leaking into waterways.  

 

Other Issues 
• Russell Sports Club submits an annual report to Council but these are not passed on to the 

Community board. Request that reports are submitted via the Community Board member to 
ensure report is a) visible to the community and b) if staff change, report is received.  


